
   On Saturday, June 14, a youth 
group came to Panama City 
Beach to do a mission trip. While 
here they came to Gulfview for a 
workday. There were 17 youth 
and 10 adults, led by the youth 
minister, Josh Taylor. They helped 
paint our pavilion and hallway, 
pressure wash the sidewalks, and 
weeded the front flower beds as 
well as our Community Garden 
beds. We supplied them lunch of 
hamburgers and hotdogs, along 
with brownies and ice cream for 
dessert. Thank you for helping us! 

 

SUNDAY WORSHIP TIMES 
Sunday Study Classes 

8:45 a.m. 
 

Worship—10 a.m. 
Pastor: Rev. Brad Zimanek 

 

 

OFFICE HOURS  
Monday - Thursday  
8 a.m. - 3:30 p.m. 

 

PHONE: 850.234.2889 
 

MAILING ADDRESS  
P.O. Box 20188 
PCB, FL 32417 

 

Office Email: gulfviewofc@gmail.com 
 

Treasurer Email: treasumc@gmail.com 
 

Finance Secretary Email: 
gulfviewfinancialsecretary@gmail.com 

 

Website: www.gulfviewatthebeach.org 
Facebook: Gulfview Church 
Instagram: gulfviewchurch 

Physical Address 
245 Wisteria Lane 

PCB, FL 32413 



It's Christmas in July!!! 
 

   Would you like to learn how to make a Scallop Shell Christmas Tree? July 8 at 
10 a.m. in the Fellowship Hall, come learn how to make one! A donation of $20 
to the Seaside Stitchers if you keep it. Free if you leave it to be sold at the 
Christmas bazaar in December.  
   All the shells will be provided for you ... you just need to bring a glue gun and 
lots of glue sticks (bring two bags). There are enough shells for six trees, so sign 
up early in the Fellowship Hall. For more information, see Jill Zimanek. 

   If you are interested in getting an 8x10 print of the Gulfview 
Snowfall photo that was taken by Jill Zimanek in January, 
there will be a sign up sheet in the Fellowship Hall so that we 
know how many to order. The cost will be $20 each.  
   There is also a request for note cards with the photo on it. 
We do not have a price for those yet because that depends 
on discounts through the printing company. If you are 
interested in getting a pack of 10 (or more) note cards, there 
will be a second sheet to sign up for that. Please include your 
telephone number or email, as we will then let you know 
what price we've discovered for those cards and you can let 
us know if you are still interested. All of the money will be 
going to Gulfview's ministries.  

 

The Chosen - Season 5 - Summer Bible Study 
Wednesdays, July 9 - Aug. 27, 6 p.m. 

 

   Gulfview will have a summer Bible Study in the Fellowship Hall on The Chosen, Season 5, 
Wednesdays, starting July 9, 6 p.m. and ending Aug. 27. Get ready to watch a powerful 
season of The Chosen and enjoy some great discussion.  
   On July 16 and Aug. 20 when we have Church supper (will be at 5 p.m.), The Chosen will 
follow the meal. Each episode is about an hour long. For Episode 1 on July 9, come enjoy a 
gourmet hotdog dinner! There are eight episodes, and each episode is about an hour long. 
Facilitated by Jill Zimanek. 

 

At a Church supper, Jo Ann Stone 
presented a quilt to Pam Scofield that was 
made out of her husband Pete's ties. Pete 
went to be with Jesus in December 2024.  

Juddy Stephenson received a laity award 
at the June AWFUMC Annual Conference 

in Pensacola, FL. His wife and children 
came and surprised Juddy. Top left: Juddy 

and his wife, Janet; Bottom left: Juddy 
and his daughter, Heather; Top: Pastor 

Brad Zimanek, Juddy and Don Hardy 



Thank you to all that participated in the Father’s 
Day honor/memory roll. We raised $385 that will be 
donated to Bethlehem Camp. 
   We had Brooke Bullard, Development Director, of 
Anchorage Children’s Home in Panama City as a speaker 

at our June meeting. At this time, 
they have 15 kids they are caring for 
due to their home situations. She 
mentioned that the summer is a bit 
more challenging since they are not 
in school at this time of year trying 
to keep them occupied. They are in 
need of twin sheets and towels if 
anyone would like to make a 
donation. UWF members along with 
anyone that would like to join us: we 
will be going to visit on Monday, July 

14. If you would like more information, please contact 
Kathy Hardy. 
   Kathi Hall is planning a trip to Hiland Park Transitional 
Recovery Mission on Friday, July 18, to go through and 
remove some of the older items they have. They will 
also be taking small household items or clothes if you 
have any to donate. If anyone would like to join the 
group of women that are going, please be at the church 
for departure at 8 a.m. and will be returning by noon. 
 

~ Submitted by Kathy Hardy, UWF President 

 

Do you have a favorite Bible verse and would like to 
share with others what it is and why it is so special to 

you? Send your verse(s) and a short reason why to the 
Church Office to be added to the monthly newsletter. 

For it is by grace you have been saved, through faith - 
and this is not from yourselves, it is the gift of God - 
not by works, so that no one can boast. Ephesians 2: 8-9 
 

Juddy Stephenson’s favorite Bible verses: For many 
years, I did not understand what God’s grace really was. 
I had been trying to work my way for my salvation. God 
called me to teach a class, and I had to study, rather 
than read; Ephesians 2: 8-9. I learned faith produces 
works, but works will not produce faith! Faith is all that 
is required for my salvation. 

On Sunday, May 25, we said, “farewell”  
to Cindy and Tim Benson (Gulfview  

Members since 2013). They left Panama  
City Beach to move back home in Illinois. 

   Mark your calendar for Monday, 
July 28, 6 pm, for the monthly Men’s 
Dinner in the Fellowship Hall.  

   Our guest speaker will be Neysa 
Wilkins Semmler! We have heard 
Neysa sing with us, and this will be 
truly inspiring to hear her story. 
Most of us know Neysa as an 
award-winning journalist who 
worked at WJHG-TV in Panama 
City Beach from 1993 until her 
retirement in March of 2025. 
   She has a long list of accomplishments, including being 
a board member of the Pregnancy Resource Center in 
Panama City, a member of Beta Sigma Phi service 
sorority, the Woman's Club of P.C., Emerald Coast 
Business Women's Assoc. and Christian Women's 
Connection President in P.C. She is a singer/speaker and 
has released four CD’s. Neysa has received numerous 
awards. She is married to retired Navy Chief Petty 
Officer Alex Semmler. There is so much more to hear 
about Neysa, so invite friends and family and come join 
us. 

 

    At our pavilion on Tuesday, June 17, Salty Farm 
Ministries, (saltyfarmministries.org), had quite a crowd. 
There were around 50 people that came. The founders, 
JL & Rachelle Dunahee’s sending church from Illinois 
had 17 youth here, around 15 street friends, and the 
remaining were volunteers. 

 

 

~ Submitted from Lane Rees, UMM President 



 

SUN MON TUE WED THU FRI SAT 

  1 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

6p Salty Farm Meal 
Distribution 
Our Pavilion 

2 3 
8:30a Men’s  
     Breakfast, Prayer, 
     Bible Study F.H. 

4    Church Office  
          Closed 
 

5 
 
 

6 
8:45a Sunday Study 
Classes 
10a Worship Service 
HOLY COMMUNION 
11a Refreshments 

7 
 
 

1p Seaside Stitchers 
      Room 200 

8 

10a Scallop Shell 
Christmas Tree 
Workshop-F.H. 
 
 

6p Salty Farm Meal 
Distribution 
Our Pavilion 

9 
 
 
 
6p The Chosen 
Fellowship Hall w/ 
Gourmet hotdogs 

10 
8:30a Men’s  
     Breakfast, Prayer, 
     Bible Study F.H. 

 

11 
 

Church Office 
Closed 

12 
8-10a 
Gulfview Community 
Farmer’s Market 
our pavilion 

13 
8:45a Sunday Study 
Classes 
10a Worship Service 
11a Refreshments 
Farewell for Sue 
Race 
 

14 

 
10:30a UWF Field 
Trip Anchorage 
Children’s Home 

15 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

6p Salty Farm Meal 
Distribution 
Our Pavilion 

16 
 

5p Faith, Food 
     Fellowship  
     Dinner 
     Fellowship Hall 
 

6p The Chosen 
Fellowship Hall 

17 
8:30a Men’s  
     Breakfast, Prayer, 
     Bible Study F.H. 

18 
8a-12p Hiland 
Park TRM trip 
 
 

Church Office 
Closed 

19 
6:45a Community 
Breakfast 
First UMC, PC 
 

11:30a Jean 
Williams 
Celebration of Life 
Gulfview Sanctuary 

20 
8:45a Sunday Study 
Classes 
10a Worship Service 
11a Refreshments 

21 
 

1p Seaside Stitchers 
      Room 200 
 
 

 

22 

 
 
 
 
 

6p Salty Farm Meal 
Distribution 
Our Pavilion 

23 

 
6p The Chosen 
Fellowship Hall 

24 
8:30a Men’s  
     Breakfast, Prayer, 
     Bible Study F.H. 

25 
 

Church Office 
Closed 

26 

27 
8:45a Sunday Study 
Classes 
10a Worship Service 
11a Refreshments 

28 

1p Seaside Stitchers 
      Room 200 
 
6p UMM Dinner/ 
Meeting-F.H. 

29 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

6p Salty Farm Meal 
Distribution 
Our Pavilion 

30 

 
6p The Chosen 
Fellowship Hall 

31 
8:30a Men’s  
     Breakfast, Prayer, 
     Bible Study F.H. 

  

 Summary - Year End 

OUT 

IN $141,637.27 

$141,236.70 

 

Cash Flow Summary - May 2025 

OUT 

IN $24,333.83 

$27,701.54 

Carolyn Parsley 
June 1, 2025 

Trey made a 
pillow for 

his girlfriend 
joining the 

Seaside 
Stitchers 

one 
Monday. 

Affirmation of 
Baptism 

Angelia Bartlett 
June 15, 2025 

Bill Beatty 
June 22, 2025 


